CAPE COD INTERGROUP

Alcoholics Anonymous Intergroup Representatives Meeting Tuesday October 6, 2022

CALL TO ORDER: 7:30PM

ROLL CALL: Frank T (Chairperson), Kim (Secretary), Chuck (Intergroup office admin.), Keith, (Trustee) Jay F. (Treasurer) Deidre (Harwichport Sat night), MJ (Serenity Now), Frank C, (Get what you Give), Bill R. (Live at 5), William (SY Action Group), Doug M (Dennis Pass it On), Jay G (Trustee), Donna (Virtual Daily Reflections), Pam H (Chatham 12 n 12) Dottie (Harwich Womens BB) Karen (Serenity Tuesday) Justin (Liaison to District), Lynette (Sunshine Group) Linda (BRMG) Ann, (Falmouth Peace & Serenity) Beth (?)

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Everyone corrected all mistakes in Group Roll call. Motion to accept, seconded and approved unanimously.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Chuck explained that rent showed as being paid twice in Sept. because check for Oct. was written Sept 30th. Donations are 1 to 2 months behind. Motion to accept, seconded and approved unanimously.

DISTRICT REPORT: Justin attended as Liaison. The district meets on the second Tuesday of every month on zoom and in person at 11 Satucket Rd. Brewster and zoom room 781 741 0434 at 7pm. All are welcome. The website is Capecodaa.org There is usually food and coffee. October meeting had 13 in person and 10 online attendees. Balance was \$13,843 contributions are down \$1700 from last year, expenses are down as well. Fridays at 5:30 at the West Dennis Carleton Hall the event committee meets to discuss upcoming events. They discussed upcoming service positions available for the November 8th meeting, and they also discussed and passed the funding 2 district members to attend the MA state convention in Sturbridge on November 11th-13th. The Bourne Jail is looking for members to fill commitment times, call Joel or email 508-237-4791 Joelrbradley@msn.com. Motion was made to fund the Thanksgiving alcathon \$1500 passed for Dennis Pass it On Group. The increase from prior years of a \$1000 donation was increased due to food cost increases. Next meeting Tuesday Nov. 8th at 7pm. District also has a DCM, her name is Marie G. for Cape Cod. One of her duties is to attend the Area meeting monthly. Justin also informed us of an Area Assembly election meeting this Sunday at BC High at 9am.

OFFICE ADMINISTRATORS REPORT: 30 Walk-ins, 38 Phone calls, Sober Times was mailed this week on Friday Oct 28th. The November issue will also be on the website. Chuck has 2 Flyers for the Alcathons. Dennis Pass it On and Centerville Carry the Message Groups that will be posted on the website as well. Hit the Deck Running in

Pocasset will also be having an Alcathon. Chuck will be adding a wordpress calendar to the website and if you have anything new to post, it will be under the "Events" Tab.

OLD BUSINESS: Dennis Pass it On will be holding Thanksgiving Alcathon at the West Dennis Community Church. They did receive \$1500 in funds in support of the Alcathon from District. There has been discussion about the Motion last month for Intergroup to fund 2 alcathons at \$500 each IF NEEDED. It was brought up by Jay G that Intergroup has not funded any activities since 2002. It was also pointed out that 2 other Alcathons will NOT be getting funding. Many are of the opinion that Intergroup should not be funding functions due to their financial position being somewhat unstable in years past, and that Intergroup should continue to allow District to fund the events. Volunteers are still needed in the office and it was requested that we have volunteers on a rotating basis to attend the Boston Area once a month zoom meeting. It was clarified that Intergroup does not get a vote at the Area meeting, it will just be a gathering info. And observation position. Chuck pointed out that Boston Central Service member is a member of that Intergroup Steering Committee and he attends the Area meeting. It was stressed that anyone can go and have a voice but if you don't hold a "Seat," then you don't hold a vote. Doug M has volunteered to be a District Liaison and attend the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: NE Regional Service assembly will be January 6-8th in New Haven CT After asking Chuck to leave the room, It was voted and passed to have Chuck take a paid Thanksgiving Day off. Chuck has been updating the meeting lists, as there aren't any left from the last run. He has changed the font and it was also discussed that Staples will run the copies for .05 cents cheaper, although there was no dollar amount given for setup costs. Chuck was looking to give Minuteman Press, who he has always used, an opportunity to match the Staples price, with intentions of supporting our local business man who has given us no reason to change suppliers. 2000 books will cost about .80cents/book. Motion was made by Beth to allow Chuck to run 1500 books and not to exceed \$1600in cost. MJ seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously. Possible new color will be blue. Chuck also pointed out that groups can make changes to their own info. On the website whenever they need and Chuck gets an update email that someone has made changes, so that he is current with the changes. Chuck also discussed an option of going quarterly as opposed to bi-annually for the publications. Motion was made to adjourn, seconded and approved.

ADJOURNMENT: 8:50

Next meeting is Tuesday December 6, 2022 - 7:30pm